Dear Premier Crisafulli,

When you came to power in October last year you made a commitment to
govern “for all Queenslanders”. You committed to prioritising the health and
wellbeing of Queenslanders, particularly those in regional areas, by
empowering frontline clinical staff and reducing patient wait times.

Only a few months later, contrary to expert medical advice and against the
wishes of patients and their families, you have chosen to deny a small and
particularly vulnerable group of young Queenslanders access to their essential
healthcare.

We write to you as human rights organisations, human rights lawyers,
academics, and health, community-controlled organisations and groups,
concerned about the physical and mental wellbeing of trans children currently
awaiting care and who already face increased risk of harm because of
discrimination, social exclusion, bullying and violence.

The right to health is at the heart of this issue and it is our firm conclusion,
based on the vast weight of scientific and medical evidence, that Directive QH-
HSD-058 - Treatment of gender dysphoria in children (the Directive), is a serious
and unjustifiable limitation of that right.

Queensland is one of only three states in Australia to have enacted a Human
Rights Act and is the only state to enshrine in law the right to access health
services without discrimination. Other rights that are unreasonably and
disproportionately limited include the right to privacy (which includes a right to
bodily autonomy), the right to non-discrimination, the rights of families and
children, and the right to free expression.


https://www.health.qld.gov.au/system-governance/policies-standards/health-service-directives/treatment-of-gender-dysphoria-in-children#:~:text=The%20purpose%20of%20this%20Health,of%20age%20with%20Gender%20Dysphoria
https://www.health.qld.gov.au/system-governance/policies-standards/health-service-directives/treatment-of-gender-dysphoria-in-children#:~:text=The%20purpose%20of%20this%20Health,of%20age%20with%20Gender%20Dysphoria

We consider that the Directive may be a decision that is not compatible with
human rights, and the government has not given sufficient proper
consideration of human rights, contrary to the Human Rights Act 2019. This
decision is unreasonable, unnecessary and disproportionate, considering that:

e Concerns were raised about a Cairns sexual health service that is entirely
separate from the Children’s Hospital Gender Service, which provides the
majority of care, and the Directive effectively stops all access to medication
throughout the state.

e The Directive denies treatment to individuals already on a treatment plan
who had not yet commenced medication, even if their treatment was set
to begin immediately, causing huge distress to children and their families.

e The Directive is not set to be reviewed until 28 January 2026, and for
children who have a short window prior to commencing puberty, this is
clearly much too long to wait.

We implore you not to pursue a policy avenue that risks causing enormous
harm to an already misunderstood minority, with potentially fatal outcomes if
the issue is not resolved. Especially given an independent review only last year
found the state’s paediatric gender services were ‘safe and evidence-based'.

In 2020, former health minister Greg Hunt received advice from the Royal
Australasian College of Physicians (RACP) that stated withholding or limiting
access to gender affirming healthcare would be unethical and have serious
impacts on the health and wellbeing of young people.

To lead a government that truly governs for all Queenslanders you must not
deny one especially vulnerable group their vital healthcare, causing them
immense emotional distress and with the potential to result in great harm.
We call on you to:

e Revoke Directive QH-HSD-058 immediately
e Meet with the affected patient group and their parents

e Recommence care, consistent with best practice guidelines, throughout
the state of Queensland.

EVERY CHILD




Community, Health and Human Rights Organisations
Anglicare Southern Queensland (QLD)
Australian Injecting & Illicit Drug Users League (AIVL)
Australian Lawyers for Human Rights
Australasian Society for HIV, Viral Hepatitis and Sexual Health Medicine (ASHM)
Anwernekenhe National HIV Alliance (ANA)
Asian Australian Alliance
Australian Council of Social Service (ACOSS)
Basic Rights Queensland (QLD)

Brain and Mind Centre, University of Sydney
Brisbane Southside Psychology (QLD)
Brisbane Youth Service (QLD)

Caxton Community Legal Centre (QLD)

City of Sydney
Chosen Family Australia
Community Living Association Inc (QLD)
Drummond Street Services
Gender Affirming Network QLD (GANQ)
Gender Health Australia
Headspace, Caboolture (QLD)

Headspace, Maroochydore (QLD)
Headspace, Rockhampton (QLD)
Holdsworth House Medical (QLD)

Human Rights Law Centre
International Women's Development Agency (IWDA)
Justice and Equity Centre
Kyabra (QLD)

Lived Experience Leadership Advocacy Network (LELAN)
National Mental Health Consumer Alliance
National Women's Safety Alliance
Noonga Reconciliation Group Inc (QLD)

North West Youth West Accommodation Service (QLD)
Open Minds (QLD)

Orygen
People with Disability Australia
Perth Inner City Youth Service
Picabeen Community Centre (QLD)
Queensland Advocacy for Inclusion (QLD)
Queensland Alliance for Mental Health (QLD)
Queensland Council of Social Service (QLD)
Queensland Independent Disability Advocacy Network (QLD)




Community, Health and Human Rights Organisations
Queensland Injectors Voice for Advocacy and Action (QuIVAA)
Queensland Network of Alcohol and other Drug Agencies (QNADA)
Rainbow Catholics Interagency Australia
Roses in the Ocean (QLD-based)

Scarlet Alliance, Australian Sex Workers Association
Sisters Inside (QLD)

True Relationships & Reproductive Health (QLD)
Victorian Mental lliness Awareness Council (VMIAQ)
Warringu Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Corporation (QLD)
Youth Advocacy Centre (YAC) (QLD)

Youth Affairs Council of WA
Youth Family Service Ltd (YFS) (QLD)

Youturn (QLD)

Wesley Mission Queensland (WMQ) (QLD)

Zang! Records (QLD)

LGBTIQ+ Organisations
ACON
Albany Pride
Australian Professional Association for Trans Health (AusPATH)
Bi+ Community Perth
BlaQ Aboriginal Corporation
Diverse Voices (QLD)
Dowson Turco Lawyers
Equality Australia
Equal Voices
Forcibly Displaced People Network Ltd
Health Equity Matters
Interlink
LGBTI Legal Service (QLD)
LGBTIQ+ Health Australia
Living Proud
Minus18 Foundation
Open Doors Youth Service Inc (QLD)
Parents for Trans Youth Equity (PTYE)
Pride Cup
Pride in Law
QTrans (formerly ATSAQ) (QLD)
Queer and Trans Workers Against Violence (QLD)
Queerspace




LGBTIQ+ Organisations
Rainbow Affinity (QLD)
Rainbow Community House
Rainbow Families Australia
Rainbow Families Queensland (QLD)
Rainbow Futures WA
Rainbow Giving Australia
Thorne Harbour Health
Trans Justice Project
Transcend Australia
Transfolk WA
Transgender Victoria
Twenty10
WAAC
Youth Pride Network

Academics
Dr Ashley Macleod
Bridget Burton,
Senior Lecturer - Clinical Educator,
TC Beirne School of Law, University of QLD
Dani Wright Toussaint
Assoc Prof Francesca Bartlett,
TC Beirne School of Law, University of QLD
Prof lan Hickie AO, MD FRANZCP FASSA FAHMS FRSN,
University of Sydney, Co-Director Health and Policy (Brain and Mind Centre)
Prof Pat McGorry
AO, MD, BS, PhD, FRCP, FRANZCP, FAA, FASSA, FAHMS,
University of Melbourne, Executive Director Orygen
Assoc Prof Rebecca Ananian-Welsh,
PhD (UNSW); BA(Psych)/LLB (UOW),
Editor, University of QLD Law Journal
Dr Rebecca Wallis,
TC Beirne School of Law, University of QLD
Prof Susan Harris Rimmer,
Griffith University Law School
Prof Sarah Joseph,
Griffith University Law School
Sophie McCosker
Dr Stevie Martin,
PhD, Senior Lecturer, TC Beirne School of Law, University of QLD
Prof Tamara Walsh,
PhD, Professor of Law and Director UQ Pro Bono Centre, University of QLD

EVERY CHILD




